                         TOWN OF RICHLAND

                   Regular Monthly Board Meeting Minutes 

                        Wednesday: March 09, 2022
1. Chairman, David Jelinek called to order the regular monthly board meeting at 6:00 p.m. Board Officials Present: Chairman- David Jelinek, Supervisor- Matt Schmitz and Aaron Palmer, Treasurer- Jane Ewing, Clerk- Linda Wymer. 
A. The board meeting was opened with the Pledge of Allegiance.

B. The meeting was posted at The Richland Observer, the Clerk’s Driveway, and at the Town Garage.  
C. Aaron Palmer made a motion to approve the agenda, it was seconded by Matt Schmitz. The motion carried. 
D.  Aaron Palmer made a motion to approve the February 23, 2022 regular town board meeting minutes; it was seconded by Matt Schmitz.  The motion carried.
2.  The Town clerk, Linda Wymer, reported that the Town’s Website is almost ready to go live. The clerk needs to get together with Jason Marshall to learn the administration of the website.
3. The Town’s Annual Meeting is going to be Tuesday, April 19, 2022 to start at 6:00 pm. The Town’s Regular Town Board meeting will follow.
4. There was no RRFD Meeting since the town board last met. 
5. Town Roads & Zoning: Aaron Palmer reported on the BIL Grant opportunity. There was a discussion of applying for a project for the years of 2023-2026 and possibly Morris Valley Road would be a good candidate. The deadline to apply is June 01, 2022 for the 80/20 cost share grant. It was agreed that Aaron Palmer would start the application. Brady Ewing contacted David Jelinek about Grandview being tore up from snow plowing, Dave is going to look at it. Aaron Palmer would like to see ditching and possibly a culvert replaced on Covered Bridge Drive, its badly needed. Richard Wanless contacted Matt Schmitz regarding his neighbor, Dino, wanting to pave Pine Tree Lane and he is willing to pay for it. The Town Board agreed that it can be done if he wants to pay for it if it is paved to town road specs and it must have a turn around if the town is going to plow it. Jane Ewing stated that Maple Grove still has not been brushed. Aaron Palmer is going to talk to the County Highway Department about brushing Maple Grove and Covered Bridge.
6. Linda Wymer presented 4 items to be paid totaling $12,492.37.  Aaron Palmer made a motion to pay the town's bills & expenses, it was seconded by Matt Schmitz.  The motion carried.
7. Treasurer, Jane Ewing, gave the treasurers report. Last month’s debits totaled $792,329.85 and deposits to the general checking account were $859,319.30. The town's checking account balance at Peoples Community Bank is $115,231.34. The Towns reserve account balances are:  Tax Account $22.26, Escrow Account $84,620.75 and the ARPA Fund Account $61,484.09.  Aaron Palmer made a motion to approve the Treasurer’s Report as given; it was seconded by Matt Schmitz. The motion carried. The board agreed to leave the treasurers monthly report as is if the Treasurer Reports the outstanding items total monthly. 
8. Items for next month’s agenda: Town Roads / RRFD / Town Website / WTA meetings
9.  Matt Schmitz made a motion to adjourn the regular monthly board meeting, it was seconded by Aaron Palmer.  The motion carried.  The meeting adjourned at 6:42 pm.

LINDA WYMER, TOWN CLERK

